HAMPTON FALLS CEMETERY TRUSTEES MEETING Draft

September 6, 2018 1:15 PM.

Present: J. Bohm, T. Healry-Beattie, G. Swain,and guest R. Russell.

The minutes of the July meeting were read and accepted. There was no August meeting.
OLD BUSINESS:

A discussion about a Knowles family member whose relatives are buried both in Hampton Falls and Seabrook a;nd
the possibility of her burial location was held with no final illumination on the matter.

A driscoll/Fisk family member has approached us looking for information on proof of owner ship of a lot in West
View.

NEW BUSINESS:

A letter of resignation was received from Forrest Brown and accepted with regret. Names of possible replacements
were suggested to fill out the vacant term.

An invoice from Going Green for $3,500.00 was received and voted paid as was bill from Dodges Agway for $42.98
for sextons needs.

Budget; for 2019 was gone thru with a final proposal of $22,250.00 arrived at. $13,050.00 to be raised by taxes.
Some of these funds are to go towards digitizing the location of residents in the cemeteries and will be located under
the heading “Other Professional Services”. This is a state requirement that has in the past been in remiss.

It was noted that the large cherry tree which fell last spring in West View has still not been removed. A “tree man”
needs to be found to replace the Linnihan services.

R. Russell informed us that one of the new elm trees in Oak Lawn is dying as is one of the cherry trees. They need to
be replaced. R. Russell will take care of this matter.

The Pipe fencing around one of the lots in the Revolutionary cemetery needs repair. T. Healey-Beattie will contact G.
Woodworth for help.

Meeting adjourned at 3:00 PM.  Next meeting, October 4, 2018
Respectfully submitted,

Georgianna Swain
Secretary



